

March 26, 2019

The List of Nondeductible Expenses Continues to Grow

PROFESSIONAL SERVICES, TAX, TAX REFORM, TCJA BY GEORGE ADAMS

The Tax Cuts and Jobs Act (TCJA) has made significant changes to the tax code and the related underlying deductions available to taxpayers. These changes have had a significant impact on professional service organizations. Specifically, businesses that operate in this environment have seen the deduction for expenses related to client entertainment go from 50% deductible to nondeductible. In addition, businesses frequently bring in meals for internal meetings or to enhance their employees' efficiency. Those expenses were 100% deductible prior to the passage of TCJA and are now 50% deductible until 2025, and then they become nondeductible.

If you thought the reduction and elimination of deductions stopped there, think again. In December of 2018, the IRS issued Notice 2018-99 that addressed the tax treatment of qualified transportation fringe benefits, which include van pools, transit passes, bicycle commuting and qualified parking. This notice provides that, at a high level, if the cost of qualified transportation fringe benefits is not included in an employee's wages, the employer will not be entitled to the underlying deduction for those transportation fringe benefits.

The IRS allows that any fringe benefits paid on behalf of the employee that are less than \$260 per month will be considered de minimis and not required to be included in an employee's taxable compensation. However, to the extent these benefits are not included in an employee's taxable compensation, they will not be deductible by the employer. So while the IRS has provided a de minimis threshold to reduce reporting requirements and to enhance employee benefits, the TCJA has now deemed those expenses nondeductible. The common expense that you would think of is parking paid by the employer on behalf of the employee, but this also applies to Section 125 qualified transportation fringe benefits that employers do not fund, but instead provide a mechanism by establishing a plan to enable employees to pay for all or a portion of their qualified transportation fringe benefits on a pre-tax basis. However, now because these benefits are paid pre-tax (even though they are not paid by the employer), the employer will not be able to deduct the wage expense attributable to the pre-tax funding of qualified transportation fringe benefits. This may be a big surprise for many employers that thought it would be limited to transportation fringe benefits paid directly by the employer. This can have a significant impact on employers located in an urban setting, where the majority of their employees take advantage of the pre-tax funding of qualified transportation fringe benefits related to parking and transit passes.

Employers that are located in suburban or rural areas that provide employees free parking will also need to quantify the cost of the parking provided, and to the

extent it is not included in the employee's wages, will need to disallow the tax deduction related to the cost of parking provided to employees. There is a fourstep process outlined in IRS Notice 2018-99 to quantify the amount of parking-related expenses that would not be deductible. In some cases, if more than 50% of the parking area is available for use by the general public, there may be little to no expense disallowed. Please consult a Schneider Downs tax professional to determine how these rules may impact your business.

You've heard our thoughts... We'd like to hear yours

The Schneider Downs Our Thoughts On blog exists to create a dialogue on issues that are important to organizations and individuals. While we enjoy sharing our ideas and insights, we're especially interested in what you may have to say. If you have a question or a comment about this article — or any article from the Our Thoughts On blog — we hope you'll share it with us. After all, a dialogue is an exchange of ideas, and we'd like to hear from you. Email us at contactSD@schneiderdowns.com.

Material discussed is meant for informational purposes only, and it is not to be construed as investment, tax, or legal advice. Please note that individual situations can vary. Therefore, this information should be relied upon when coordinated with individual professional advice.

© 2024 Schneider Downs. All rights-reserved. All content on this site is property of Schneider Downs unless otherwise noted and should not be used without written permission.